Howgate Community Council
Minutes of AGM held on 21st June 2018-06-29

1.1 Present : Bruce Hobbs, Ian Quigley, Ian King, David Wilson, Graham Young.

1.2 In attendance: Councillor Debbie McCall,Jennie Westwood,Elizabeth Quigley, Susan Gracie, PC Phil Macdonald,PC Alannah Juchniewicz, Chantelle Hudgton.

1.3 Apologies: Colin Bennett ; James Garry, Joe Wallace, Tommy Goldie.

2 Minutes of AGM 2017 and matters arising.

These minutes were approved, proposed by David Wilson and seconded by Graham Young. There were no matters arising not covered by  other items on the agenda.
3 Community Policing Report.

PC Phil Macdonald presented this report covering May and part of June.

3.1 The most relevant local events were ; on 30 May theft of heavy plant from a property at Springfield, on 30 May a drugs incident in Auchendinny; on 31 May a break-in at a property in Ninemileburn resulting in the theft of two high end motor vehicles, and on 5 June an attempted housebreaking at Leadburn. Phil said that the police were of the view that these were targeted thefts, not just opportunist attempts and that everyone should continue to be careful about security.

3.2 Phil reported on steps taken by the Police in relation to the very important topic of speeding through the villages in the HCC area.He reported on a speed check carried out between 16.50 and 15.30 on 30 May, as a result of which 2 warnings were issued. The comment was made that perhaps the timing was too early to cover the heavy traffic and that although everyone appreciated how stretched the police force is the more efforts which could be made the better. In response to complaints about large numbers of motor cyclists going through the villages and congregating at the Leadburn Inn on Thursday evenings the police have spoken directly to the motor cyclists at the Leadburn Inn and explained the local concerns. 

3.3 Phil drew the attention of the meeting to the existence of the Midlothian community Action Team and the involvement of the police in this. More details will be given at subsequent meetings.

3.4 The meeting expressed appreciation of the cooperation and help given by Phil and his colleagues. Phil explained that he was moving to a new position and would be replaced by Alanah Juchniewicz. HCC look forward to working with Alannah.

4 Chairman’s Report. 
Colin Bennett was in Aberdeen on business and his report was read out by Bruce Hobbs. Colin’s draft report is annexed to these minutes. The key areas addressed were traffic and planning and detailed reports are set out by Colin. Colin had intimated that after five years he proposed to step down as chairman. The meeting thanked Colin for all his efforts and was delighted to note that he was prepared to continue as a member of HCC.
5 Treasurer’s Report

Graham Young presented the audited Accounts, a copy of which are annexed to these minutes.

The following points were noted:-

5.1 The normal grant from Midlothian council of £600 to cover operating expenses had not yet been received.

5.2 There is the possibility of a proposed pot of about £10,000 available to Community Councils for specific projects. There is discussion as to whether the pot should be administered by Midlothian council on the basis that a community council would make a specific application or whether the pot should be transferred to the Federation of community councils to enable them to administer and allocate the pot. There are potential problems with this and it is understood that there will be further discussions.

5.3  It was noted that the accounts did not show payment of rent for use of the hall. This rent is due to be paid to Howgate village Hall Association. Graham said that he could not make the payments because he had not received the appropriate invoices, It was agreed that this would be investigated and remedied by delivery of the relevant invoice to Graham so that he could make payment. 
6
Adoption of new Howgate Community Council Constitution
Ian Quigley reported on this item. Midlothian council had issued guidelines and templates for constitutions for community councils. Ian Q and Adrian Fitzgerald had checked the  existing HCC constitution against these new guidelines and concluded that the only substantive change required was the requirement by Midlothian council for the involvement of a community liaison officer. The role of this person is supposed to ensure a better and more effective way of communication between community councils and Midlothian council. If this works this will be beneficial. The experience of HCC over the last few months is that the arrangement is beginning to work so this is a positive development.

The constitution was redrafted to include the above arrangement and other fairly minor changes suggested by the new guidelines and the draft was approved by Midlothian Council.

The draft was tabled at the meeting, prior information having been given, and approved by the meeting.

The new constitution is annexed to these Minutes. 
7          Election of new Community Council Members
James Garry had tendered his resignation, and the meeting recorded their thanks for his work.

The other members said they were happy to continue. This left one vacancy. Jenny Westwood, proposed by Elizabeth Quigley and seconded by Bruce Hobbs, was elected as a member of Howgate Community Council.
It was proposed that Bruce Hobbs be appointed chairman of HCC and this was carried unanimously. It was agreed that intimation of this appointment would be given to the Bank of Scotland 
8          AOCB

8.1        

It was agreed to move the meetings from a Thursday evening. Wednesday evening was favoured by those attending. Ian Q will check the availability of the hall on Wednesday evenings.

8.2

There was discussion about how best to communicate community council issues and information amongst the community and it was agreed that use of the Howgate village Website and other options would be explored.

9           Date of next AGM

To be a date in May or June 2019 to be confirmed. 
